Most Holy Rosary Parish, Midleton

Parish Newsletter December 17th 2017



Your prayers are requested for the repose of the following souls: Anne O'Brien, David (Dots) O'Brien, Rosaleen McCrossan (Nee Motyer), Helena Hudson, Kathleen Durham, Catherine & Arthur Salter, Eileen Lehane, Jim Beausang, Una Muckley, Kitty Duggan (Nee Daly) Florrie Molloy,

May they Rest in Peace

We welcome the new members of Our Parish Community: Alex David Coade, Tommy BrianO'Sullivan, Who were recently Baptised.

Parking in The Church Grounds

Spaces for parking in the Church Grounds are limited, so if you want to ensure a parking spot the best thing to do is arrive in plenty of time before Mass. Unfortunately at present the signs to go around the grounds are not being adhered to and the danger is that there may be a head on collision. It has been noticed that some drivers are driving very fast which can also have fatal consequences. We would appeal to all drivers please observe the directions of the arrows, and never double park, as this is a very serious health & safety issue.

Some people are inclined to park on the grass which is totally prohibited



Parish Website of www.midletonparish.ie Parish Mobile 0872468234

Parish Office 021 4636508 Parish Newsletter of www.parishoffice@gmail.com

Opening Hours- Mon-Thurs. 10.30a.m.- 1.00 p.m. Fri. 10.30 a.m. of 12.00 p.m.

St. Vincent De Paul Contact No. 086-3114512

Carol Service

The Annual Carol Service will take place today in Holy Rosary Church at 5.00pm. Everybody is very welcome and encouraged to attend to prepare for Christmas Day.

The recent annual collection for Marymount Hospice & Hospital which took place in Hurley's Super-Valu amounted to an amazing €1,302.00. We wish to thank everybody who contributed so generously and a special thank you to John Hurley & Staff for allowing us the use of Super-Valu and all their help.

Midleton Male Voice Choir, for the third consecutive year will present their Candlelit Christmas Carol Service: "Keeping Christ in Christmas" in Our Lady of Lourdes Hospital Chapel on Monday, 18th December at 7.30pm. This is an invitation to take time out of "The Hustle & Bustle" of the Christmas rush. Join with the choir as we follow the narrative of St. Luke's Gospel of The Nativity story. Her all your favourite Christmas hymns: O Holy Night, Adeste Fideles, Silent Night etc. Everybody is very welcome.

Mile Buiochas

A sincere word of thanks to everyone who helped to make last Wednesday's Coffee Morning in aid of the Pro Life Campaign such a great success - those who attended, bought tickets, gave donations provided raffle prizes. Many thanks.

Midleton & District Active Retirement Association

Mon. 18th Dec.: Indoor Bowls at GAA pavilion at 2 pm. Bowls will resume on 22nd Jan.

Tue. 19th Dec.: "45" in Edmond Rice Centre at 2.30 pm. Cards will resume on 9th Jan.

Wed. 20th Dec.: Swimming available in Midleton Park Hotel & Leisure Centre from 11.30 am. A very happy Christmas to everyone.

Don't forget as we draw nearer to the Christmas ceremonies, To pick up a brochure and envelope on leaving the church, if you have not already done so.